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 VERNON PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Clumber Road 

Poynton 
Cheshire 

SK12 1NW 
 

 Headteacher: J Carvell (Mrs) 
Telephone: (01625) 872556 

Fax: (01625) 858194 
Website: www.vernonprimaryschool.com 

Email: admin@vernonprimary.cheshire.sch.uk 
 

Wednesday 4th November 2020 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to you with updates about school Covid-19 measures in light of lockdown tomorrow. 
 
Thank you for respecting our social distancing measures so far.  With increasing cases and England 
entering a new lockdown tomorrow, we need to continue to be vigilant.  To keep everyone as safe as 
we can, please ensure that you are wearing a mask when you are on school grounds and that you are 
leaving the school as quickly as you can after drop-off and pick-up.  You should only make essential 
visits to school to drop off and pick up your child(ren).  The toilet next to the school office is closed 
and we are no longer able to accept clothes/uniform donations.  If you need to contact someone at 
school, please do so via email or phone.  If your child forgets their packed lunch, they will be offered 
a school dinner which you can pay for on Spider.  
 
In line with Government and Cheshire east guidelines we are keeping the school well-ventilated in all 
areas.  Although the heating is on, the school can get cold with windows and doors open for safety. 
Therefore, please send your child to school in additional layers underneath their uniform if they 
require them to keep them warm as we enter the winter months.  
 
Thank you for your continued patience and understanding at this unprecedented time in education. I 
hope that you and your families stay safe and well.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Mrs J Carvell   
Headteacher 


